



## Note of Meeting of Strathbungo Society: Tuesday 11 June 2019

### Introduction and Apologies

Present: Jane Carolan Steve Good, Imelda Devlin, Heather Alexander, Paola Rezzilli, James Spooner, Carol Dobson

Apologies: Fiona McKinnon, Nick Kempe

### Minutes of last meeting

The minutes of the meeting in March were approved and will be lodged on the Society website.

### Matters Arising

- The Ward 6 article has been completed.
- Under AOB last meeting, we learned that funding for South Seeds had been cut and there were 2 redundancies. Jane had sent a letter to Nicola Sturgeon asking what the project analysis of the cuts etc. She's heard nothing back, but will send the letter to John Molyneux too.

### BITBL

Opening the event: We will ask John Molyneux if he's able to open the event as the first option. If not, option 2 will be a few of the children from the area to cut the ribbon.

Bars: There was a mix up with changes to the licence applications. Baillie Gifford has helped out to get the licences lodged on time and the council has said the licences will come through on the day.

Music: Crawford has everything under control and is in discussion with the DJs - he'd like a bit of their time.

Posters: The posters were picked up by James and distributed to members to give to businesses to put up and to put up around the streets.

The toilets have been ordered and will be placed the same spot as last year.

The 1st Aiders have been contacted.

Children's Garden: Imelda to ask Kevin if he has the grass protectors, which will be laid out on the Thursday before the event (20th).

Check with Andrew Downie that he has the gazebo's etc.

Tables, chairs and barriers have been ordered by Nick.

Kevin to bring along the Society tablecloth and sails to the Society stall.

Paola to provide the bunting and the Bungo tote bags.

Stewarding: Nick will act as co-ordinator. James has rallied the troops and has brought a lot of people in to set and clear up and to steward on the day as well as be on the tombola stall. The lane stewards will need to distribute the donation envelopes at the beginning of the event and pick them up at the end of the event.

Advertise the need for tombola gifts on social media and to leave at 30 Marywood Square.

Community Zone will include:

Pollokshields Trust

Langside Hall Trust (not confirmed)

SGHET

South Seeds

They will all bring their own tables.

BITBL will be in the Evening Times round up about what events are going on in the Southside that weekend.

The cleansing dept have been contacted about bulk uplift and bin emptying in the lanes.

Newsletter: Hopefully they will be ready to pick up from the printers by Friday. James will give them to Imelda for distribution.

**AOB**

None

**Next meeting**

18th June